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Dear LifeLong Learners, 
 
As I reflect upon my last 15 years as president of Immaculata 
University, your dedication to lifelong learning becomes even 
more admirable. Students today can become so stressed over 
assignments, presentations, and exams that the true joy of learning becomes secondary. You, as 

members of LLI, are shining examples of how education can 
enhance oneôs life and reverberate in every aspect of life.  
 
I am so appreciative of your support for our campus 
community, including finding opportunities to work with 
students and making time to attend various campus events. 
 
Perhaps your biggest, most enduring gift to Immaculata is 
your joyful demeanor and eagerness to learn. I am pretty 
sure some of our students, especially the ones with early 
morning classes, are astonished to know that you are up, in 
class, and ready to learn and it is not even mandatory! 
Thank you for enhancing the culture on Immaculataôs 
campus.  We are so grateful for your presence. 
 
Sincerely, 
Sister R. Patricia Fadden, IHM, Ed.d. 
President 
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There appears to be some confusion regarding holidays/days off in Session B of the spring semester. 
Due to the Easter Holiday the University is closed on April 13th, 14th and 17th which means that LLI 
is also closed. To make up for these missed days members will attend class on May 1st, 4th and 5th. 
Classes that meet on Tuesday and Wednesday are not affected by the Easter holiday so they will not 
meet on May 2nd and 3rd. This schedule allows for classes to meet five times in Session B (classes 
should not meet more than five times). 

Summer Begins May 22 
The 5 week summer semester begins 
Monday, May 22 and ends Friday, June 
30. Due to the Memorial Day holiday, 
Monday classes will only meet four times. 
There will be no class on 5/29, 6/22, 6/23, 
6/26, 6/27 and 6/28 due to freshman 
orientation.  
 
The summer semester membership fee is a 
flat $75 regardless of the number of 
classes you register for. Annual members 
do not pay the summer fee.  

Save The Date: 

LLI Spring Picnic 
 

Friday, May 12 
More details to come! 



March Madness Trivia - by Roberta McManus 
With one week to go in womenôs and menôs NCAA tournaments, how are your brackets holding 
up? March is about more than basketball as this set of trivia questions will show. Good luck! 
 
1. The NCAA Menôs Basketball Tournament has been played since 1939.  Who won that first 
championship? 

2. Name the lowest ranked team to win the menôs NCAA basketball championship.  
3. Now we give equal time to the NCAA Womenôs Basketball Tournament which was first held in 
1982.  Louisiana Tech won that year.  What PA team did they defeat in the final game?  

4. Name the former St. Josephôs basketball star who coached Notre Dame to the womenôs title in 
2001 and will receive this yearôs Legend of Coaching Award.   

5. Leaving sports and moving to history: Name the last president to have his inauguration on 
March 4, which was then the traditional Inauguration Day. 

6. St. Patrick was born in Great Britain but not on March 17.  Why then is this date celebrated as 
St. Patrickôs Day? 

7. This teacher of the deaf celebrated his birthday on March 3.  Keenly interested in and successful 
in science and invention, he showed great insight in 1917 by saying, ñThe unchecked burning of 
fossil fuels would have a sort of greenhouse effect.ò  Who was this wise man? 

8. TIME magazine routinely names a person of the year every December.  But do you remember 
that they named a Person of the Century at the end of 1999?  This person was born on March 
14, 1879 and lived for 76 years.  Who was he? 

9. Caesar was warned about the ñIdes of Marchò.  What is the meaning of the word ñidesò? 
10. National Pi Day is celebrated on March 14 in math classes across the nation. Who first 
calculated the value of Pi?   

 
Test your knowledge at Ross Kersheyôs friendly trivia competition.  

Join us at 12:15pm on Tuesdays in Loyola Hall room 120. 

Support the LLI Food Drive 
 

Following the holiday rush, many food pantries need help restocking for the summer months when 
children are home from school. In partnership with the office of Mission and Ministry, LLI will be 
collecting non-perishable foods April 24-28.  Donation boxes will be located throughout Loyola Hall 
and delivered to the Chester County Food Bank at the end of the drive.  



 LLI Volunteer Spotlight - Ann Calef 
  By Roberta McManus 

This column is usually about spotlighting an instructor and 
this monthôs VIP certainly fits that bill.  However, Ann Calef 
does so much more than that for our LLI community that we 
are spotlighting her volunteerism, as April is National 
Volunteer Month.  Her energy, voice, enthusiasm, and 
capabilities have been utilized by the LifeLong Learning 
programs both here and at Widener since 2004.  Like many 
of us, it eased her into retirement as she ended her 
professional career as a psychologist working with 
community mental health, victims of sexual abuse, and 
treatment programs for court ordered offenders in the areas 
of sexual abuse, domestic violence, and anger management.  
 
Annôs involvement and volunteerism have taken many 
forms.  She has served on the Advisory Board for three 
years, the Hospitality Committee for two, and is currently 
serving her 10th year on the Curriculum Committee.  You may know Ann as a tour guide, trip planner, 
facilitator of films, and instructor throughout many years.  As an instructor, Ann loves to share her 
enthusiasm with others.  Her list of courses reflect her many interests:  The English Novel,  China - A 
Century of Revolution, The United States and the Middle East, Victorian Britain, Churchill, The 
Other 1492, Charles Dickensô 1842 Tour of America, Jane Austen Novels, and 5,000 Years of 
Chinese History.  With that impressive list, thank goodness she enjoys planning, reading, and 
researching! 
 
From 2012 to 2016, Ann organized four fund-raising trips with Collette Vacations for OLLI 
members.  Almost $10,000 was raised!  Trips included South Dakota and Mount Rushmore, Islands 
of New England, Northern California and Wine Country, and finally, London.  A good time was had 
by all.  One of her favorite trips was a Danube River Cruise, especially a stop in Salzburg.  Future 
travel plans include the Pacific Northwest.  When asked to tell something about herself that others 
didnôt know, Ann replied that people may not know that she was a flight attendant with American 
Airlines and that may be where she learned to love travel! 
 
Do you know that Mrs. Calef is one of our returning Immaculata University graduates?  Ann was a 
continuing education student who didnôt spend much time engaging in campus activities since she 
was a mom to three youngsters. She found the teaching staff to be friendly and helpful and she 
graduated in 1977.   
 
Ann especially enjoys spending time with her family who live close by. Her many interests include 
crocheting, reading, travel planning, and the National Womenôs History Museum.  Her all-time 
favorite activity ï enjoying nature from her swing on the porch, watching and listening to birds ï a 
peaceful way to begin a morning and end an afternoon for a busy lady! 
 
Maybe you are inspired by Annôs sharing of her time and talents with us. There are many areas that 
could use your talents also.  Contact Amanda Atkins for ideas to begin your volunteerism here at 
Immaculata!   

 

 



Back on Campus 
By: Mary Walker 

 

After sending my children to college, I decided that 
it was time for me.  During an interview with the registrar 
at Immaculata, I expressed concern that I would be fifty 
when I graduated.  She wisely said, ñYou will be fifty 
anyway, dear.ò 

 
 Because I love it, I chose English literature as 

my major but also added a minor in Business 
Administration.  I watched my children write papers while 
sitting in front of the television.  I, however, spent hours in 
the library.  The 800 Dewey decimal sections became my 
second home.  But I knew that I had arrived when a young 
student sitting next to me said that she had convinced her 
mother to return to school. 

 
 After graduation I received a call from Immaculata.  Weston Solutions, a nearby 

environmental engineering firm, had asked them to recommend an English major who also had 
secretarial experience.  At first the position was much too secretarial.  But I soon became the 
manager of Westonôs library and information center where I stayed for an interesting and 
challenging 20 years. 

 
Immaculata has been a tremendous influence on my life.  It is wonderful to be back.   

 
Join the Fun! By Judy Evans 

 

 
MahJongg is a tile game.  It has origins from China.  It was brought to the United States in 1937 
and Americanized.  The game consists of strategy and luck. 
 
We play Pick and Throw (13 Tiles), no betting, National MahJongg League Rules. A good reference 
is A Beginner's Guide to American Mah Jongg : How To Play the Game and Win by Elaine 
Sandberg. All are welcome to join; we're a friendly group! Hope to see you there!  
 
We play Mondays 12:30-2:30p.m., at the Mac Shack in Good Counsel Hall. If interested contact 
Judy Evans at 610 742-7426 or ruby1150@verizon.net 

Interested in starting your own club? Contact Amanda at 484-323-3236 

http://charlotte.delco.lib.pa.us/search~S35?/aSandberg%2C+Elaine/asandberg+elaine/1%2C1%2C2%2CB/frameset&FF=asandberg+elaine&1%2C%2C2
mailto:ruby1150@verizon.net


     Good and Welfare Column 

It is with great sympathy that I inform the LLI membership of the passing of instructor Robert D. 
Allen, 78, of King of Prussia. A retired computer engineer Bob died unexpectedly on February 21, 
2017 while on vacation in Florida. Bob was born in Denver, CO, on November 10, 1938, to Verna 
Saltzman Allen and Jack Allen. After graduation, he spent seven years in the Navy in support of 
missile guidance, which started his career in design and development of computer systems. To view 
the complete obituary please click here.  

 
David and Roberta Matz are thrilled that their granddaughter Ellie 
has completed 2+ years of chemotherapy for leukemia. She is 
doing well and the family celebrated with a carnival party in early 
March to thank the many friends, neighbors and relatives who 
helped during the long and sometimes difficult treatment process. 
Thank you to all the LLI members who expressed care and concern 
to us.  

One afternoon after class, Julia Danta waited 
in the caf® located in the lower level of 
Loyola Hall for her Rover transportation. 
While it is customary for drivers to assist 
people into the vehicle, weôll give this driver 
the benefit of the doubt that he didnôt know. 
As Julia gathered her things to walk to the 
bus, two  Immaculata students noticed her 
struggling and offered their help. They 
walked with Julia to the door and down the 
sidewalk to help her onto the Rover. Julia 
shared this information with the assistant 
director stating that these students were 
ñImmaculata Angelsò.  

http://www.harrismountain.com/book-of-memories/2862496/Allen-Robert/obituary.php


 
All sessions are held on Wednesdays from 12:10-1:10pm in Loyola Hall, Room 127 

 
The public is welcome to attend the Speaker Series for free.  
Parking permits may be printed by Clicking Here! 

 
 
March 29 - Genocide in Carlisle 
This is the story of the Carlisle Indian Industrial School (Carlisle, PA) that was opened in 1879 to be a prototype for other 
schools around the country in an attempt by the U.S. to take children from Indian Reservations and wipe out their Indian 
ways. The school was finally closed in 1918. 
Dick Calef - BSEE, University of New Hampshire 

 Dick spent 40 years in the Power Systems and Aerospace industries and has been an active member in Lifelong Learning as 
an instructor, noontime speaker, Board Member and Committee Chair. 

 
April 5 - Donôt get Caught Dead! What Everyone Should Know about Estate Planning 
This presentation, by an attorney with more than 30 years in practice, will cover the important planning and documents 
everyone should have in place as they get older. It will include topics such as wills, trusts, powers of attorney and advance 
health directives, as well as covering which valuable assets do NOT go through your will. 
Barry Rabin - University of Pennsylvania; Delaware Law School 
Barry Rabin has been engaged in the practice of law in Chester County for more than 30 years. He currently concentrates his 
practice in the areas of Estate Planning, Estate Administration and Elder Law, with his primary office in Downingtown. He is 
a lifelong resident of Chester County, and currently resides in the West Chester area with his wife, two children and small 
fluffy dog. 

 
April 12 - American Realists: Artists Portraying the World Around Them As They Saw It 
 Discussion of prominent American Realist painters such as Wyeth, Hopper, Rockwell and others. 
Fred Dixon - BA, MA. PhD 
 10 yrs. docent at Barnes Foundation, dozens of lectures on art history at various venues, published "700 Years of Art History: 
Pre-Renaissance To Modernism". 

 
April 19 - Duffyôs Cut 
PowerPoint presentation on the story of the deaths of 57 Irish immigrant railroad workers from cholera and violence in 1832, 
and the archaeological discovery and the reburial of their remains. 
William Watson - PhD., History, Univ. of Pennsylvania; tenured professor of History, Immaculata (19 years); author of 
numerous scholarly books and articles; Director of the Duffy's Cut Project. 

 
April 26 - Water Music 
The power and beauty of water is displayed in some of the most descriptive works for orchestra. From Bedrich Smetana's 
most endearing work Vltava (The Moldau) from "M§ vlast"  to Mendelssohn's musical waves into the legendary Fingal's 
Cave, you'll hear and see how these composers paint a musical picture. Afterwards, hear the Immaculata Symphony perform 
these works and more at their Spring Concert on Saturday, April 29.  
Joseph Gehring, MM Performance, West Chester University 
Associate Faculty and Director of Ensembles at Immaculata University. Music Director of the Immaculata Symphony, the 
Chesco Pops Orchestra, and West Chester Band. Teaches courses in Music Theory, Technology, Piano, Brass Methods, 
Composition, and Conducting.  
 

WANTED: 
 

Speakers for the Fall 2017 Semester! 
If you wish to volunteer or have any suggestions for interesting topics or presenters, please contact 

Jeanne McFeely at mcfeelye@comcast.net  

 Weekly Speaker Series 

http://www.immaculata.edu/sites/default/files/file/CLL/Guest%20Parking%20Pass.pdf



